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The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on June 13th, 2023 at 7:00 pm.    Al Bergquist was not in attendance.  The minutes from the May meetings were reviewed and approved by a motion by Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Jerry Johnson.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  Noted was that the township is $13,000 over with the snowplow budget.  Jason Rosing will make a note to increase the budget for next year.   The treasurer’s report was also passed with a motion from Jerry Johnson and Ed Clem.  
Gary Mielke, Buckhorn Road resident was present to talk about his road.  He advised many people are missing the public access and then they have to turn around at the end of the road.  This causes problems when they have a trailer as there is not enough room.  He is asking the board to assist with a larger sign, so the turn for the public access would be more visible.  He was asked to called the DNR in Bemidji and also ask the Leaf Lake Association.  He advised there is a meeting this week.  
Grant Graham was present to discuss the assessment of the township for road signs.  Mr. Graham advised these signs need to be 42 inches in the ground and there are specifications that need to be followed.  In addition, Gopher One needs to be called for each sign.   The board did hire him to assess the entire township.  In addition, Bryce and Dennis Bartunek were present to discuss the sign contract and their responsibilities.  The board discussed expectation and a contract with Grant Graham was signed.  The Bartunek’s and Mr. Graham will get together and can tour the township together to get a better understanding of what needs to be done etc.  
Jay Carlson was present to discuss Gilbertson Place.  He is asking for the township to consider putting two signs in the turnaround near his property.  When the road was updated, it left little room for parking outside the driveways.  He is worried this could cause some confusion.  Mr. Carlson had examples of signs he would be willing to purchase.  This was reviewed with the board.  In addition, the township has hired Grant Graham to assess the entire township and their need for road signs.  He will assess this road and report back to the board.  
Asphalt Cut Outs are not completed.
Jason Rosing updated the board on the concerns last month with Cormorant Meadow Road.  He said he did tour, the wash out is actually in the ditch.  The road looks good and it has been graded and chloride. 
This meeting was adjourned at 7:35 pm by motion from Wayne Jacobson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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